
February 9, 2024 

Via Electronic Submission 

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 
550 17frl Street NW 
Washington, DC 20429 

GBA 
GEORGIA BANKERS ASSOCIATION 

the resource that empowers 

Attention: James P. Sheesley, Assistant Executive Secretary 

Re: FDIC Guidelines Establishing Standards for Corporate Governance and Risk Management for Covered 
Institutions with Total Consolidated Assets of $10 Billion or More 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

The Georgia Bankers Association (the "GBA") respectfully submits these comments in response to the "Guidelines Establishing 
Standards for Corporate Governance and Risk Management for Covered Institutions with Total Consolidated Assets of $10 Billion 
or More," RIN 3064-AF94 (the "Proposal") recently proposed by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation's ("FDIC"). 

These comments are submitted by the GBA on behalf of its membership, which is comprised of 144 banks headquartered in 
Georgia plus 25 others headquartered elsewhere and doing business in Georgia. 

General Comment 

A number of well-supported comment letters have been submitted by various other trade associations representing banks and the 
business community more generally, including the letter\ dated February 9, 2024, led by the American Bankers Association and 
cosigned by GBA and a number of other state bankers associations. These previous comment letters point out the many 
substantive issues with the Proposal that will place the boards of directors of banks subject to the rule in an untenable position. 
We agree with these substantive comments; however, we want to highlight two other issues we see in the rule as it would be 
applied to banks doing business in the State of Georgia. 

The Danger of Prescriptive Risk Management Programs 

The Proposal represents a largely prescriptive approach to risk management at the board level. A benefit of the diverse banking 
system in the U.S. is allowing banks to develop unique approaches to doing business and managing risk, some of which will prove 
more resilient in the face of latent or emerging risks that cannot be adequately anticipated. We need to look no further back than 
to March 2023 to see that some risk management models fared better than others when confronted with unique economic and 
market circumstances. 

By prescribing a "one size fits all" methodology for managing risk, the Proposal discourages innovative approaches that could 
prove invaluable as conditions evolve over time. The potential for unintended consequences when prescribing a particular 
approach to risk management across a wide range of banks is tremendous. We believe that using existing supervisory tools to 
evaluate risk management represents a more prudent approach to monitoring risk management in banks. While the existing 
approach certainly requires more of exam teams as they must review individual circumstances, the proposed prescribed approach 
is unlikely to be the optimal approach for any individual bank. In collaboration with their examiners, banks should be allowed to 
develop their own risk management practices, particularly at the board level, to fit their business models. 

1 The February 9, 2024 ABA letter is available at: https://resources.gabankers.com/PDFs/ABA%20+%20State%20Alliance%20-

%20Comment%20-%20FDIC%20Proposed%20Corporate%20Governanace%20Guidelines%20RIN%203064-AF94.pdf   




